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CIBD!T? 
Friday Nov. 13 the 

Accrediting commis
sion for Junior Col
leges held an infor
mal meeting of teach
ers and administra
tors to dis cuss the 
matter of c.J.c. re
ceiving accredition. 
The meeting was 
chaire'd by Dr. Henry 
Tyler, a former exec
uti ve secretary to 
this commission. 

\le outl.ined the 
procedures for put
ting this school on a 
common ground with 
other Junior Col
leges. This institu
tion will be inspec
ted in October of 
19 71, and at that 
time will either re
ceive or fail the ap
proval of the commis
sion. What this 
means is that as of 
now, we the students, 
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DYIAMlC 
A st udeil. t commit

tee has recently been 
formed to plan a sem
inar for the comming 
winter quarter on the 
"Dynamics of Student 
Involvement." Be
cause many incoming
students remain un
aware of the facili
ties offered at CJC, 
aI_ld of the activities 
in which they may 
participate, it is 
felt that a program 
is vitally needed to 
introduce students to 
the school, to in
struct .the students 
on the workings of 
student government, 
to increase communi
cation between the 
students and faculty 
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SPBAEBIS 
Friday, Nov. 20 

the c.J.c. Science 
deparbnent sponsored 
the second and third 
in a series of sever
al lectures on sci
ence. In Friday's 
lecture Dr. Walter 
Hesse and Dr. Bernard 
Lane, professors from 
Cal Poly at Pomona, 
were present to speak 
to a crowd of about 
150 students. 

Dr. Lane, a Pale
antologist, spole on 
the evolution of life 
on planet Earth. His 
talk was a basic out
line ot evolution, 
from the first life 
form to the present. 

His talk covered a 
span of time, cover
ing approximately 4.5 
Billion years. 

Dr. Walter Hesse 
spole on the possi
bilities of extra
terrestrial life. In 
his talk he listed 
the various qualifi
cations for "life" 
and where the best 
locations for would 
be found. He also 
elaborated on several 
theories relative to 
extra - terrestr1al 
life. 

Following ~he lec
ture an inform coffee 
hour was held in the 
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Fricot Football 
Friday, Nov. 21, 

the Fricot Brothers 
whipped the Columbia 
Clowns in a game 
that was blacked out 
in all of TuollDIIIle 
and on most of the 
football field. 

The Brothers, who 
were favorites to 
win, used their 
practice to good 
advantage _when they 
moved in coordinated 
patterns across the 
turf. 

The Clowns, at a 
slight disadvantage 
due to lack of prac
tice together, did a 
good job despite in-
juries to two key 
~layers. 

Mark Hanney was 
downed in the second 
half with a sprained 
wrist and two plays 
later Mark Harley 
dislocated a finger. 

A strong defens
ive line, led by the 
vicious might of 

TuesdaI.,, November 24 NUtm:>e-r I.V 

DAHG BIL SSS vs. 
Danger. There is 

a lethal drug in cir
culation. C.J.C. was 
informed today be re
presentatives of the 
In-Site House that 
there is an emergency 
situat1on in Sacra
mento and Stockton. 
A drug that has been 
described as purple 
mescaline is being 
sold in large quanti
ties. The drug is 
sold in a '00' purple 
capsule. When taken 
the drug reacts with 
the body chemistry 
and forms a cyanide 
lethat in effects. 
There are people hos
pitalized in Sacra
mento and Stockton, 
who will remain in 
serious condition. 
Do not take these 
pills they may be fa
tal. 
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CHIEF 
The man chosen to 

head-up the new pro
gram for disadvan
taged Indians is Mr. 
Ransom F. Dick. He 
will be working ex
clusively with the 
Indians of Tuolunme, 
Calaveras, Alpine and 
Mariposa Counties. 
Mr. Dick graduated 
. from the Oklahoma 
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ecology 
Tile Lions Darn 

project was not a de
serted subject at the 
Nov. 18 Conservation 
Club meeting. An at
titude of semi-defeat 
ism did prevail. A 
mention of phoning 
interested parties 
was made but dropped
when its apparent in
effectiveness was 
noted. 

Their present 
course is to be at 
the next meeting, be
ing held today at 
noon in - the Sonora 
Courthouse. 

Mr. Carkeet, Con
servation Club ad
visor, said, "We've 
done just ab out all 
we can do, but I feel 
the projec-t will go 
through. It will 
probably have re
strictions before be
ing passed." 

TBIP 
The ski club has · 

tentatively set a 
trip to Bear Valley 
for Dec. 6. Partici
pants must pay a $1. 
membership fee prior 
to boarding the bus. 
Dues are payable to 
John Heighway and 
pre-paid members will 
have priority for 
space on the bus. 
The price per person 
will be established 
as the funds come in. 
A ski club member is 
also entitled to dis
counts on rentals and 
lift tickets at the 
destination. 
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happening 
by Jodi DeWitt .. 

Tuolumne County' s 
first 3 day happening 
is coming to Sonora, 
December 4,5 and 6th. 
John Khan, Ed Gilmer 
and Tom Cassidy form 
"The Other Side" pro
motion group to pull: 
off the three day 
happening. Sounds 
will be provided by 
"Beggers Opera", from 
Alamo, who received a 
standing ovation over 
"Quicksilver", "A. B. 
Skhy" and "Fox" from 
San Francisco. 

It will be held in 
the main exhibit bui
lding of the Tuolmnne 
County fairgrounds 
with refreshments for 
sale. Price will be 
$3.50 in advance or 
$4.00 at the door 
which is good for the 
three day trip. 

Interested people 
are advised to "keep 
it together and watch 
those funny · rolled
cigarettes". 
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BlfltlCBMIKT DAY 
Thursday, Nov. 19 

was Enrichment day 
for students at Oak
dale High School. In 
their pursuit of En
richment they toured 
CJC campus. Enrich-

- t day is a program 
designed to offer the 
students exposure to 
other areas of educa
tion that they might 

t have the oppor
liity to expertence. 
Mr. Thrasher of 

akdale High School's 
Dept. accom-

the group of 

juniors and seniors. 
He was interviewed 

about our science 
department? 

11lt's excellent. 
I feel that they have 
the approach. l've 
known Dr. Dodge for 
years. We worked 
closely while he was 
at MJC. We brought 
the students here be
cause CJC does have a 
unique science pro
gram." 

Four Co-Ed seniors 
were 
viewed_. 

also i.,.,t~:,:-
rhey made 

CDlf STUTlDI 
Student Congress. An 
Executive Council 
consisting of the 
chairmen will meet 
once a week to dis
cuss problems and re
COilllllend actions to 
the Congress. It 
will be an advisory· 
body only. 

The Student Exec
Council met Nov. 18, 
to consider the find
ings of the Constitu
tion Conmittee. Jim 
Quinn; vice-chairman, 
Stan Lloyd; and staff 
Brian Burger, John 
Cellucci, Nellie 
Guinn, · Linette 
Couturier, Marilyn 
Grimes, and Fred Kong 
worked 7-10 hours in 
4 meetings on the new 
constitution. They 
are working for equal 
representation for 
students. 

The suggested con-

stit~tion provides 
for all CJC students, 
to belong to an Asso
ciated Studaits of 
Colmnbia Junior Col
lege with no member
ship fee. 

A student body 
President and a sec
retary will be elect
ed in May by the en
tire student body. 
One representative 
for each 100 students 
in each academic di
vision. 

There will again 
be five committees 
whose chairmen are e
lected within the 

Fricot from page 1 
Roger Lally and 
John Turbovsky, were 
stymied by the 
Fricot offense in a 
series of lightning 
plays fired from the 
hand of Keith Mar
shall, who was later 
injured with facial 
lacerations. · Fricots 

star fullback, 
Darryll stefins, was 
unable to play, due 
to a pulled ·muscle, 
but is expected to 
be back for the next 
game. 

The final score 
was Fricot - 26 Col
lDllbia - 6. 
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several comments~per~ 
tainiag t.o CJC. 

II It ' s neat II , It I ·s 
pretty", "The scenery 
is good" • How many 
people go here?" They j 

• were all very inter
ested in our sch29l 
and its function. 

They were asked, 
"Do you want to go to 
College, and Why? '' 
All said yes andl 
stated the major rea 
son was to get out of 
Oakdale. They stated' 
that they have 
yearly "clean-up" of 
Oakdale. This close 
ly parallels our 
"LITTER-RIDDER". 

What are you, a 
high school people 

~
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to? Mainly social 
ac1dvities, was 
unanimous answer. 

Mr. Thrasher, 
stated that the En 
richment Day was 
worthy activity. 

Chief from page 1 

State Unive:t'sity in 
Stillwater, Oklahoma. 
His most recent work 
was done in Juneau, 
Alaska, as State 
Director of Rural De
velopment. He has 
also worked as em
ployment counselor 
for the Browning, 
Montana Indian Agency 
and as Assistant Di
rector of a Residen
tial Skills Training 
Program at Glascow 
Air Force Base. Mr. 
Dick and his wife are 
now residing in 
~onora. Mr. Dicks 
office is located 
next to Bob Gibson's 
in the Lecture Build
ing. 
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concerts 
by Jim Guinn 

Many have expres
sed the opinion that 
Tuolumne County is 
not a cultural cen
ter. Though this to 

·some might be an aff
ront, I none-the-less 
must agree. But, on 
the evening of Nov.17 
something happened 
here which should be 
brought to the atten
tion of holders of 
the above stated 
opinion. 

This was the 
first of the 70, 71 
series of concerts 
provided by the Com
munity Concert Assoc
iation. 

The performers 
were Jeffry and 
Ronald Marlowe. The 
Marl owes (identical 
twins) are nationally 
acclaimed as leaders 
of the young gener
ation of american duo 
pianists-. 

Natives of Phil
adelphia and profess
ional performers 
since age eleven, the 
Marlowes have appear
ed on all the major 
television guest 
shows from early 
Berle to "I've Got A 
Secret" and the 
"Tonight Show". 

In the words of 
several critics, 
their performances 
exhibit "uncanny per
fection of ensemble," 
"brilliance of tech
nique," and "unique 
warmth". To these 
comments, after hear
ing them, one is com
pelled to say aye. 

I consider Nov.17 
a unique, satisfying, 
and memorable tm1sical 
experience; espec
ially unique, since 
it happened here. · 
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A real tripl 111 
Roger Laly 

Turbo photo 

Untill Sunrise 
Once upon a mid

nite dreary, while we 
pondered, weak and 
weary, over many a 
quaint and curious 
volumne of forgotten 
lore; suddenly there 
came a rapping from 
the garb age on the 
floor; just our edi
tor, nothing more. 

'llle entire editor
ial staff of the 
Mountain Times was 
surrounding the light 
table in a last ditch 
effort to layout and 
complete the third 
issue of our literary 
horrqr. The subject 
was looking weak, and 
the staff had little 
hope of its survival. 
Dr. John was pushing 
his cohorts forward 
with venimous words 
and dire threats, for 
truly his life too 
was at stake. With 
his blade poised, 
ready to cut a tumor 
from ~ editorial, 
Mark Hanney broke, 
tears streaming from 
his eyes, for the 
loss of my great 
words was a blow in 
deed, for I myself 
stood behind him with 
clenched fists, 

Beer-Sandwiches 
Soft Drinks 

by Michael Mager 

watching 
move . 

his every 

.As the night tore 
its elf from the cage 
of hours, tempers 
flared ~d seared the 
reason. Betty George 
liroke the fetters of 
the typewriter only 
to · be trapped again 
by page two and all 
that it implies. Tur
bo 's Nancy had her 
baptism of fire &rain 
in making up heads. 
Sweet young Cathy was 
bitching at everyone 
and Roger sat in the 
corner eating cheese 
and belching loudly. 

By four-thirty 
Cathy had copped out 
and everyone else had 
dropped out. By five 
they were all asleep 
on the floor, and as 
the stm rose over 
Bald Mountain on an
other beautiful So
nora morning, three 
hollow eyed people 
stood in front of the 
Union Democrat office 
stuffing the proofs 
of another Motmtain 
Times under the door. 
The paper was saved 
and we could rest, 
tmtil next time. 

1mmmmtrl!imm11 
PIZZA 

Open Daily lla.m.-12p.m. 
Fri. & Sat. lla.m.-2a.m. 

THURSDAY NIGHT GOU.EGE NIGHT 
BRING YOUR GUITARS 

'6.YI MAll'J IHOPPIIIG CBITH -m..-

DvBa 3D 
• by Phil Barbera 

In one of my col
umns I stated our 
world is changing ra
pidly. Well, I 
didn't realize how 
fast. The other 
night I watched the 6 
o'clock news on Chan
nel 2. The announcer 
said, "and now a re
port from Berkeley 
campus". Of course I 
thought, not again; 
not another riot. To 
my surprise it 
wasn't. The report 
covered a Frisbee 
contest be-tween Cal 
and Stanford. 
However, like I said 
things ·are chang~ng. 
This contest was 
staged right on 
Sproul Plaza the cen
ter of the campus, 
free for everyone to 
see. They competed 
in three phases; ac
curacy, distance, and 
a team effort. The 
accuracy segment also 
covered skill. A 
square made of wood 

. was set about fifty 
yards away. At this 
point you scored on 
curves, straight 
shots, etc. Distance 
was exactly what it . 
meant any way or form 

, to beat the competi
tion. The team ef
fort comprised of 
four to a side, 30 
yards apart; at this 
point someone would 
throw the Frisbee as 
hard as possible in 
order to make the op
ponents miss catching 
it. P~ints were 
scored when someone 
missed. 

The reason I'm re
lating this is I love 
sports and competi
tion, and I'm glad to 
see our long haired 
friends are of compe
titive spirit to ex
press . themselves 
through sports at 
Berkeley rather than 
riots or demonstra
tions. New sports 
lave been excepted at 
our Olympic games; 
who knows, maybe in 
my time I will see a 
person with a beard 
or long hair excepted 
into the Hall of F.ame 
for atheltes through 
Frisbee. By the way, 
they plan on demon
strations at Stanford 
for charging admis
sion at Football 
games. Wouldn't you 
know it. 

WEATBEI DI IDT 
The weather 

for Tuesday to 
day is: 
Tuesday- Fair, 
variable high 
iness. Highs 
Lows 30-35 

guess 
Tues-

with 
cloud-

60-65 

Wednesday- Increasing 
clouds becoming_most
ly cloudy with rain 
likly tonight. Snow 
level 5000-6000 ft. 
Highs 50-55 Lows 35--
40 
Thursday- Cloudy with 
showers continuing 
through tonight. Snow 
level lowering to 
3500-4500 ft • . Highs 
50-55 Lows 40-45 
Friday-Becoming part
ly cloudy with a few 

UJJl! Fltl1J :n J3J21~ 

LALLY Illus. 

I like salmon bet
ter. Salmon, a spe
cies of the fish fam
ily live in Lakes 
and Oceans . 'llle on
ly people that ever 
see these creatures 
are the fishermen and 
they only see them 
after they've caught. 
They are slimy, slen
der tnings that swim 
in the water and make 
a delicious meal. 
They even taste bet
ter than· a Turkey. A 
Turkey shoqld be giv
en more respect, and 
should be allowed to 

by Guy Perea 
widly scattered show
ers. Snow level 3000-. . . 

4000 ft. Highs 48-53 
Lows 35-40 
Saturday-Fair, cooler 
tonight. Highs 50-55 
Lows 28-33 
Sunday-Fair Highs 54 
to 59 Lows 28-33 
Monday- Increasing 
high cloudiness, be
coming partly cloudy 
tonight. Highs 58-63 
J..ows 32-37 
Tuesday-Rain begining 
this morning and con
tinuing through to-
morrow. Snow level 
4500-5500 ft. Lower
ing to 3000 to 400(' 
ft. Highs 50-55 Low[i 
35-40 

live in a sancuary 
where man can look at 
them. There irrides
cent green, gold, and 
reddish-copper bronz
ing wings and backs , 
with purplish blue 
spots , make them the 
noblest birds in the 

land. It's very hu
miliating to be a 
turkey and get eaten. 
After all I was a 
turkey once and alot 
of my friends got it, 
and are still getting 
it .•...•. 

A TURKEY 

SONORA SHELL 
SERVICE 
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senior citizens 
Thursday, Nov. 19, 

sociology 101a was 
visited by the Mother 
Lode Senior Citizens 
group. They compared 
roles and behavior in 
today's society. 
Other topics of dis
cussion were; changes 
in today's society, 
social changes faced 
after retirement! and 
various other prob
leins confronting se
nior citizens. 

Miss Becky Gregory 
who will be 95 years 
of age on Friday, 
Nov. 2 0, answered a 
few questions. 

CREDIT from page 1 
could not trans fer or 

. or receive credit 
done at this school. 
After this probation
ary period of one 
year and if every
thing goes well for 
this institution, we 
will recieve credit, 
and in turn all work 
completed here will 
be accepted by other 
institutions. 

'lh.e cormnission 
bases its' approval 
on seven basic self
study guides for the 
college apa,i.ying for 
accreditation. 

First the school 
mu.st 
line 

submit an out
of its aims and 

purposes. This in
volves the education
al philosophy, spe
cific objectives, and 
use in formulating an 
educational program. 

. The next step is an 
C<J~-('a,,1 LEM""~ V,0~ 
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by Clint Paxton 

How do you like 
our campus? Miss 
Gregory replied, "the 
campus is wonderful." 
What is the purpose 
of your group appear
ing on campus today? 
"Just to see how it 
operates." What do 
you think about long 
hair? "If the gener
ation wants to wear 
their long hair long, 
then that's the way 
it should be." Are 
you encouraged by to
day's younger people? 
"Yes, they're not any 
worse------etc. 

·investigation of the 
curriculum through 
which the ·course·s of 
study for the various 
programs offered by 
this institution are 
attained. Also, an 
outtine of the 
schools views on 
meeting the needs of 
disadvantaged per
sons. A study of the 
quality in relation 
to staff, facilities, 
the library and the 
student personnel 
services follows. 
How the school re
lates to the communi
ty is also cons id
e red. Also, the ad
ministration, fi
nances and liaison 
between the college 
and the community 
will be studied. 

It is important to 
note that now we are 
being accepted by 
other schools on a 
probationary ground
ing; that is to say 
that all work now be
ing done is accept
able for transfer to 
other schools. 

MJ~1S~€ "'°"~~ SFO'°'b ~ btxJs 
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Dynamic frpm page 1 
and to increase 
school spirit. 

Tentative plans 
call for approxi
mately an eight week " 
course, meeting one 
hour a week conducted 
by the students. 
Anyone wishing to 
take advantage of 
this opportunity can 
sign up for the class 
during registration. 

Students would re
ceive a basic orien
tation to the philos
ophy of the school, 
slides would be shown 
of campus faiclities, 
the student handbook 
and college catalogue 
would be reviewed, 
financial aids would 
be discussed, and 
procedures involved 
in the grading system 
would be mentioned. 

Mem ers of student 
government will be 
available to define 
the structure of the 
constitution, to in
form the students of 
committe4s and other 
prevailing campus or
ganizations, and to 
suggest the proce
dures involved in be
ginning new activi
ties. Instructors 
will be invited as 
guest speakers to 
discuss their philos
ophy, outline the 
courses they .will be 
offering, and to an
swer questions posed 
by the students. 

Your help is need
ed to make this pro
gram a success. Any-: 
one interested in 
ass is ting with this 
project is urged to 
contact Nellie Jo 
Guinn. 

Guy photo 

Fox of the Ti:me·s 
This is the - first 

installment in a 
series of weekly fea
tures on the beauty 
of the CJC CRffi?US. 

This week Lee Hodo 
was chosen by the 
newspaper photogra
pher as "girl of the 
week.'' 

Lee is from San 
Pndreas and attended 
Calaveras Righ School 
She comes from a 
large family of 5 
sisters and brothers. 
This is her first 
year in college and 
she is rnajorinr in 
general education. 
Her major goal is 
teaching pre-school 

by Clint Paxton 

froo ~1r. Dy"er' s of
fice and have· a good 
rap with her. She 
was bubbly and ex
tremely cute and 
super - embarassed 
1:lhout the whole
t~ing. Why are you 
here? This might be 
a pointed question! 
"It's cheap ; I love 
it. Hey, I don't 
like him running a
round me like that , 
(referring to Guy 
Perea, one of our 
staff photogravhers). 

Are you active in 
any clubs or organi
zations on campus? 
No, just school. Do 
you work anywhere? 

Speakers from ~age· l 

cafeteria. During 
the coffee hour both 
speakers were inter
viewed by the Colum
bia Mountain Times. 

Lane has been at 
Cal Poly, Pomona for 
7 years and Hesse 15. 
When ~sked about cur
rent research it was 
found that Hesse, au
thor fa 
thor of a text now i~ 
use at C.J.C. and co
author of Bob McDon
ald's SPACE SCIENCE, 
is presently again 
working on a program 
with . elementary 
school science cur
riculum designed to 
increase the science 
potential O'f granmer 
school children. 

When asked about 
ecology in relation
ship t~ our society 
both scientists ex
press pessimistic at
titudes concerning 
the survival of our 
society as a race. 

Both Lane and 
Hesse stated how much 
they liked C.J.c. as 
a college campus and 
seem envious. They 
also stated that they 
were impressed with 
the Science Dept. and 
felt tha~ ir had much 
to offer the stu
dents. 

children. · ).t the-
present time she is 
unsure about where to 
transfer. 

This reporter had
the rare opportunity 
to steal her away 
"Yes, I work in a 
dress shop." Do you 
have a boy friend? 
She said with a 
Snidely Wiplash smile 
"No." That's great! 

What do you think 
about being girl of 
the week? 111 don't 
know yet, I have to 
wait to find out my 
reactions. 11 

What do you think 
about the war? 1rrt 
makes me sick." 

How about ecology? 
:ir 'm concerned about 
the environment. 11 

What are your mea
surements? 1:I don't 
want to tell you." 
Come on as Girl of 
the Week (again with 
her Snidley Wiplash 
grin) nNo. n She was 
reluctant to state so 
it was estimated 36-
24-34. "Thats right? 
How did you know?" 
"Never mind", I said. 
Lee is a person with
a happy, sparkling 
personality, and cer
tainly one of C.J.C.~ 
prettier assets. 
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GYP.ST WITCH 
Sa~~ tarias ....... You 
are on top of the zo
diac this week and 
the happiest of the 
12 signs. 
Capricorn •.•. A letter 
or message of impor
tance should arrive 
this week. 
Aquarius ..... Pleasant 
times and good memo
ries mixed with old 
friends. 
Pisces .......... Avoid 
Tau rians and Leo's 
and you'll avoid up
setting arguments. 
Ariea ..... Your social 
life Il'ay pick up some 
but don't forsake 
your working goal for 
it. 
Vir_8.Q ..... Heeting new 
friends, one of which 
may become a new ro
mance. 
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Libra .•.• A secret ad
mirer may come to the 
surface soon, also a 
secret enemy. 
Scorpio ...... A low or 
blue mood may sur
rotmd you but take a 
look at the natural 
beauty that surrounds 
you and your mooc 
will lighten. 
Taurus ... Your not al-
ways right, so listen 
to your peers, they 
may help you answer 
that all imoortant 
question. 
Gel'lini .•• Get with it. 
You're lagging be
hind. 
Cancer •• Accidents and 
butterfingers will 
plague you this week. 
Leo ... Don't be overly 
passionate this week, 
someone may take you 
serious. 
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COUNCIL 

The results of an 
Executive Council 
poll on student opin
ion of the ammendment 
to the dog ban in or
der that the fire
house could have a 
dog mascot. Out of 
100 students polled 
91 were for the a
mendment, 5 against, 
and 4 no opinion. 

There were two 
committee vacancies; 
Brian Burger and John 
Sallucci, were ap-

. pointed to the curri
cullDil committee · and 
Faculty Senate res
pectively. 

The Financial Com
mittee reported that 
there is $710.54 in 
the Student Fund a
long with $145 in a 
Special Dance Fund 
from the dance this 
fall. This committee 
is still investigat
ing the menu and 
costs of the cafe
teria. It is hoped 
at some future time 
the student body may
be "able to take over 
the cafeteria, how
ever $20,000 to 
$30,000 investment 
required is well be
yond our means at the 
present time. 

For Sale-68 Henke Ski 
Boots-buckles, Size 8 
Excellent condition. 
$30, Call 532-2135, 
Lynn. 
For classified ads 
contact Jodi DeWitt 
at 984-5139 or at 
532-3141 ex. 49 or 
l:1ountain Times office 
room 621A on campus. 
Elec. 6- String with 
hard case $80. Also 
funky bass $25. Jim 
Cook 367 S. Sonora, 
Sonora. 
Subscriptions to the 
Columbia · Mountain 
Times are sold for 12 
issues, by mail only, 
for $2. Contact the 
Times. 
~aft Alternativ~s: 
Wednesday - Nov. 25 
Room 600 12:00 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

On Nov . 24 a salesma..--i 
from a Cap & Gown 
outfit will be at the 
Student Council Meet
ing_. 

. The Mandala deadline 
is Nov. 25th. Get 
your stuff in now. 
The Grounds Connnittee 
needs members , con
f act Tom Reich. 
There will be a Youth 
Encounter Dec. 4,5, & 

6th at the Sonora 
Ba_:etist Church. 
Any students that 
have taken a biology 
course at another 
college please con
tact Brian Burger 
curricult.mL connnittee 

Columbia ~t. 
office would 

Times 
like 

someone to donate a 
coffee pot. 

$$$ from page 1 

This meeting today 
should be very inter
esting, one with a 
lot at stake. In a 
small way its the 
battle between capi
talism and ecology. 
All interested par
ties are urged to at
tend. 

@SLUICE 
BOX 

OPEN FOR 

BREAKFAST 
7 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Delicious breakfast 
menu featuring 
STAN'S Special 

Wheatcakes 
Daily for lunch 

HOT SOUP 
13 So. Washington St., Son,:,,o 

NEXT TO Tl-4 E THEATRE 
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Ross Carkeet Jr. 
is certainly one of· 
the big men on cam
pus . His main func
tion is in the Sci
ence Department serv
ing as a Conservation 
instructor. In addi
tion to his duties in 
the Science Depart
ment he serves as ad
visor of the Conser
vation Club. 

Recently the Con
servation Club has 
been actively cam
paigning against the 
purposed development 
of Lyons L~ke. P.oss 
has been one of the 
major leaders of the 
fight. I asked
Carkeet why he was 
involved in the eco
logy movement so 
strongly; he respon
ded, to Lyons Lake, 
"I feel that the uro
ject is not in the 
best interest of the 
public of Tuolumne 
County. n What are 
the major ramifica
tions of the develop- . 
ment of a community 
in this area? r:uater 
quality is threaten
ed. The peo~le of 
the county are going 
to end up paying for 
higher water treat-

•r : .. . ·-· .;,<. . . -::-....._ 
' 
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payers. will pick up 
the tab for. this too. 
11A while ago you 
asked me why I was in 
the . movement?" rrl 
really feel that the 
earth is threateded 
and something must be 
done. The natural, 
resources are very 
definitely threaten
ed by population. Do 
you know why this 
project has been sug
gested? It is prob
ably to permit in
dustry in Tuolu1J1J1e 
Co1.IDty. Under the 
Conservation Club 
collected 1,629 sig
natures on a petition 
against the develop
ment of the Lyons 
Lake property. They 
purchased a $48.00 
advertisement in a
nother newspaper to 
seek support for the 
petition. This is 
Carkeet's third year 
on C.J. c. campus as 
an instructor. He is 
genuinely involved 
with the students and 
is working with them 
and for them in an 
area of vital impor
tance to today's so
ciety. Carkeet is a 
Big Han On Campus • 

Guy photo 

ment, not to mention 
that they would end 
up paying for the po-

.lice protection, road 
maintenance, fire 
protection, educa-
tional facilities 
and many other ser
vice areas. These 
areas would probably 
have to be subsidized 
by local taxes. 11 

What - about the 
ecological ramifica
tions of this pur
posed development? 
Carkeet said., "There 
will be disru~tion 
of the basin, and due 

to the steep slopes 
there would be exten
sive erosion result
ing in siltation of 
the lake. 11 Even·· 
tually there will be 
people there who will 
want gardens , lawns , 
and their.fertilizers 
would cause polution 
of the lake. The 
sewer system would
also be a potential 
source of polution. 
In general the water 
quanity will decrease 
removing the counties 

water 

by Clint Paxton 

get water for our 
use? What about the 
wildlife population? 
"People would probab
ly have dogs and 
horses. Just living 
there will probably 
affect the deer mi
gration. What about 
the tax problems that 
migh develope? Well~ 
there is the possi.,.. 
bility that_ land
owners might get de
liquent on their tax 
payments, therefore 
the land wi 11 fall 
back 
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Lovers lane never 
saw action like the 
C.J.C. campus. Ro
mance and love is be
coming a raging dis
ease; there are even 
a few acute cases of 
engagement I 

Speaking of love; 
Juanita has a secret 
admirer, the latest 
says he's an in
structor. Old lady
gossip's on his trail ' 
nowl 

According to Mrs. 
Painter the four R's 
are on campus; read
ing, writing, arith
metic, and romance. 
The question is, 
who's the instructor 
for romance? 

A Libra and Pisces 
love se~---the Libra, 
being a notorious bus 
driver, were both 
seated in one chair 
typing on one ma
chi:ne. They can't be 
blamed though, the 
devil made them do 
itl 

One 
bought 
edgeless 

CJC genious 
a pair ~£ 
skis, vin-

Pride Ins. 
Now that the first 

snow has fallen many 
of the students have 
hit the slopes for a 
taste of skiing. 
Bear Valley opened 
the 14th and there 
were many people 
there. The snow was 
a little thin and 
many a fine pair of 
skis bit the rocks. 
Various places were 
opened in the Tahoe 
area. Mammoth Moun
tain opened and a 
couple of our stu
dents tried it out 
but said it wasn't 
too good. The ski 
club on campus has a 
proposed a trip to 

Bear Valley on Decem
ber 6th and if the 
weather comes through 
it ought to be very 
good, providing you 
aR opportunity to try 
out that new equip
ment you've been 
looking at lately. 
This year there is a 
large selection of 
high · performance 

tage 1902, no less. 
Recently at one 

party, the game, 
"Button, button, who 
found the button?", 
was changed to 
"Toothy, toothy, who 
found Mikes toothy?" 

For you cooks, 
Bruce says shoes 
should be cooked at 
350 degrees for 15 
min. after being 
thoroughly basted. 

Black buns, "ham 
burger, that is", is 
a delicacy for a CJC 
chief. 

Mr. ,Paxton pulled 
a cute one and sent a 
fellow student on a 
wild goose chase to 
Frisco on a ski swap 
expedition. He sim
ply failed to inform 
the poor guy it had 
happened a month agol 

. A certain newsed
itor has been spotted 
running around with 
his head cut off. It 
was a little diffi
cult for old lady 
gossip to identify 
him in this state. 

Gypsy Witch has 
been reading palms 
upside down, so what
ever she told you, 
just reverse your 
lives. 

Lastly, rumors 
have it, Thurs. night 
is college night at 
the Round Table Pizza 
Parlor. If you're 
looking for a set, 
drop in. 

r 
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by 
Tellus 

skies. This has to be 
the largest selection 
ever offered to a 
skier. As a result 
you will be paying up 
to 250 dollars and 
this brings up a very 
important topic. You 
will want to protect 
your investment. 
Since skiing is not 
limited to any given 
area it should be to 
the advantage of the 
skier to look into an 
insurance policy for 
his pride and joy. 

There is a policy a
vailable through the 
United States Ski" 
Association that only 
costs $8.2.5. Their
policy covers up to 
$250.00 worth of 
equipment. 

Opinion 
Question: Are you 

satisfied with the 
cafeteria gourmet? 

ROD DEVOLL- I feel 
it is satisfactory 
although I wish there 
was a larger menu to 
choose from. More 
tables and a clock 
are also needed. 
JIM SANDNER~ I never 
buy anything or soc
ialize in the cafet
eria area. 
JOSH BIGELCM- They 
need a larger selec
tion and cheaper 

·prices. 
BRENT CORSON- I don't 
know about the food, 
because I bring my 
lunch, but I am aware 
that prices are rath
er high, especially 
for an ecological, 
health minded student 
body. 
PAULA BUSH- The hot 
chocolate is good,but 
otherwise I don't eat 
in the cafeteria. 
ROBERT ROHRER- I 
~on't even go in 
there--the machines 
and the furniture are 
weird. 
STEVE BEHEE- It's 
very bad. They don't 
have enough variety 
and the food they do 

, have is too expensive 
For a dollar you 
can't really get a 
decent meal. I think 
they should definit
ly lower the prices 
and stay open later. 
PEGGY CARBONE- Too 
plastic. How about 
more do-nuts with our 
coffee?? 
BILL <:MEN- I'd like 
to see a good but 
cheap hot plate every 
day; may eight or ten 
basic dishes served 
on a rotating basis 
like meat loaf, fish, 
casseroles with bread 
& vegetable with may
be one or two alter
~atives & everything 

Ski Trip from page 1 
Admission to fu

ture films will be 
25¢ for a non-member. 
Members with cards 
will be admitted 
free. 

Clint Paxton is 
available for anyone 
having ideas and/or 
contacts concerning 
either of these proj
ects. 
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included. All this at 
a more or less fixed 
price. And how about 
less "Perky Pie" and 
more do-nuts? 
JEAN SHELLER- The 
lood is okay, but 
please, please, do 
something about those 
damn machines that 
fill up on your money 
and still leave your 
stomach completely 
empty. 

a vet 
by Michael Mager 

Turkey with all 
the dressing, a foot
ball game with all 
the color and exci t
ement, and the whole 
parsell of relatives 
over to the house 
with all their tales 
and stories of the 
years. Grandma, fus
sing over everyone 
and everything, and 
Grandpa as grumpy as 
usual, sitting in the 
softest chair and 
stinking up the house 
with his cheap cigar. 

CUT: Flash to the 
U.S. Calvary riding 
in on the local 
inhabitants with 
superior fire sticks, . 
blasting the still-
ness of the scene 

with cries, jeers and 
death, chasing the 
frightened primative 
peoples from their 
shelters and into the 
wilderness of terror. 

No, that is not 
a cut at the U.S. for 
their policy of act
ion against the Ind
ians of the plains, 
because I have heard 
so much of that lat
ely that it has be
come an unreal clinch 
to me. It is an act
ion that took place 
near Thanksgiving, 
1968, in the area of 
operations of the 
7/17 Air Cavalry, in 
Vietnam. 1he poor 
primative people were 
armed with automatic, 
simi-automatic, and 
single shot weapons. 
The cavalry had rock
ets, mini-guns and a 
troop of men that was 
twice there size. 

But America, I 
share the guilt with 
all of you. Because 
I did not try to stop 
the war with my bare 
hands. I gave in and 
accepted it to the 
point were on Thanks
giving day, I bow my 
head not in prayer, 
but shame. 

TRY A CLASSIFIED AD 

~~ 
Thanksgiving Wine . I 

I 
TUOLUMNE COUNTY'S OWN BONDED WINERY 

~ Mile South of Colunbia State Park 

WINE TASTING 

SALES 

I SPENCER HDF'F'MAN 
PRDPRIETDR I PHON. S32·92'4 

RT. 3, Box 687-A 
SONORA, CALIF. 95370 

I 
I 
I 
I ;~ 

CALIFORNIA 

COLUI1BlAN GOLD-
Grape W- wftli Added Special Natwal Flawon 

Alcohol 1210 ly Volume 

aomED BY 
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KAIB 
by John Prentiss 

Residents of Tuol
umne County are rap
idly transforming it 
from the relaxing and 
refreshing natural 
community it is, to 
the cubical, concrete 
and complex city that 
they flee. As a mo
torist entering the 
county you are able 
to view a cluttered 
barrage of billboards 
resembling urban ar
eas. Not to mention 
that over half of 
them are hard selling 
sub-divisions or 
trailor parks. 

Analyzing the reas 
on most of us live in 
this area, we find it 
not for t~e pavement, 
night clubs, bright 
blinking signs, clog
ged traffic condi
tions, or the mil
lions of business op
portunities. Reasons 
are for the relieved 
atmosphere of living, 
the untouched beauty 
of fores ts, lakes and 
streams, the little 
shops, the quiet 
nights, and the smog 
free smmy days. Yet 
the very people that 
es cape this urban 
life strive to recon
struct it, right 
here. 

Take a walk across 
some quiet meadow as 
soon as possible, for 
it will soon be re
placed with sectioned 
land signs, airports, 
buildings and people. 
This minute someone 

is advertising Tuol
umne County to the 
public, ''buy a lot of 
scenic view." Don't 
they realize these 
scenic views will 
soon be more lots, 
more houses and roads 
leading to them. Can 
we trade clean 'air, 
forests of trees, re
laxed living, unpol
luted water, and our 
future here; for smog 
pavement, billboards, 
airports, houses 
built on lots side by 
side, clogged traffic 
and dead fish in the 
polluted streams and 
lakes----------------
It is your decision. 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING 
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O'BRIEN Illus. 

• 

lHVDLVBMBIT 
To quote a bril

liant man I had the 
opportunity to rap 
with this sUIIJIIler, Dr. 
Charles Berry; "Orga
nized religion is 
like a thousand peo
ple wanting to cut a 
table leg. The first 
person measures his, 
saws it and passes it 
on to the next, by 
the thousandth person 
the table leg could 
be three times its 
orginal length." 
Modern christianity 
is no different, for 
it is an organized 
religion. 

Through the hered
itary process of man,• 
different transla
tions and feelings 
are imposed on a 

Christian by false 
clergy until he is so 
confused he has lost 
touch with the God he 
loves and tries to 
worship. 

Another very bad 
habit Christians fall 
into is that of be
lieving in the church 
itself as the way and 
the truth, instead of 
God's word-the bible. 
I am acquainted with 
the Catholic religion 
and can honestly say 
it is as far from the 
truth as it can be. 
The priests hold the 
bible as something to 
be read and studied 
by them alone and 
then presented to the 
people. This is a 
farce. The bible 
should be studied by· 
every individual of 
the church and orga
nized bible raps 

by Mark Hanney 

should be integral 
part of the church. 

A prime example of 
the church (chris
tian) imposing its 
power on the people 
of the land for its 
own purposes was the 
Crusades. The church 
said if anyone fought 
and died for the Holy 
Land a place would be 
held for them in 
heaven. This was 
pure nonsense but 
convinced the people . 
they would go to 
heaven, which is a 
very persuasive sales 
pitch. 

Modern Christiani
ty, has sunk to a 
very low level in my 
eyes. They are wor
ried about getting 
money to upgrade 
their concrete church 
and they have loRt 
the spiritual aspect 
of Jesus Christ their 
savior, which is what 
Christianity is all 
about. Christians 
have lost contact 
with the two things 
God gave them, his 
only begotten son, 
and his own words, 
the bible. People 
think because they go 
to church every Sun
day and give a few 
dollars to the church 
once in a while they 
are good Christians, 
when in reality they 
are only fooling 
themselves: It's not 
money or time God 
wants, it is your be
lief in him and the 
cleansing of your 
soul. 

To again quote Dr. 

PAX FLASHES 
Recently I have 

become a new addition 
to the Colmnbia Moun
tain Times. As I was 
discussing tpis new 
enterprise with a 
friend (Please don't 
tell anybody that I 
have one because it 
would destroy my im-
age) he brought up a 
very important con
cekt relating to the 
newspaper. He simply 
stated, ''Why don't 
you print some good 
news for a change?" 
It seems that lately 
almost all the news 
anywhere is bad. I 
guess it's because 
every-one is so busy 
finding bad news that 
no onw takes time out 
to look ~t the good 
news in lifeo Of 
course good news 
doesn't sell many pa
pers or have too many 
listeners on radio 
and TV, but for the 
sake of novelty let's 
look at some good 
good newso 

Every year St. 
Anthony's Catholic 
Church in San Fran
cisco sponsors a 
Thanksgiving dinner 
for those who would 
not have such a meal. 
It's nice to note 
~hat all the food is 
donated by the .people 
of San Francisco. 
This year they expect 
to feed over 2000 
poverty striken peo
ple. That's good 
news. 

In almost all oth
er colleges through
out the nation the 
graphiti collection 
on some of the rest 

by Clint Paxton 

room walls really can 
be an epic of porno
graphyo But not at 
CJC So far the 
only graphiti I have 
noticed on rest room 
walls (Men's) was: 
John Minor is a Neo
classicist and W.C. 
Fields is alive and 
well and drinking in 
Oakland. That's good 
news. The sun came 
up this morningo 
That IS good news. 
Mike Mager finally 
sobered up, Turbo was 
quiet, the water is 
still in the lake, 
the ducks are still 
with us, someone came 
home from VietLand, 

someone had a birth
day, the Vets on cam
pus are beginning to 
receive their G.I. 

Bill checks, there is 
only one more biology 
test, we all get a 
few days off for 
Thanksgiving, and 
snow is on the way. 

Please Dear· Reader 
don't think that by 
showing a little good 
news, I am a stary 
eyed optimist, be-

cause I'm not. But 
keep in mind that the 
happiness in life is 
what we make of it. 
If we sit around and 
worry about the end 

of the world all the 
time, it won't be 
nearly as much fun 
when the end .does 
come. So look for 
good things and the 
trippy things in life 
because they're 
there. Try to make 
someone happy today 
and smile more. 

TBAHE YOU ' • 
There are colleges 

that have a standard 
framework--making the 
pure, self-motivated 
learning experience-
nearly impossible. 
The PEOPLE that com
plete the staff of 
The Colmnbia Mountain 
Times are grateful 

Berry, "Listen to no 
man but read and be
lieveth in the Bible 
as - God's word for 
your salvation." If 
people really real
ized this I would 
then call them true 
Christians with a 
place held for them 
in God's kingdom. 

witnesses that this 

is not the case here 
at Colmnbia college. 
We have been able to 
impregnate, carry, 
labor, and give birth 

to the Times; A com-
pletely original 
learning process 
could only be seeded 
at Colmnbia. 

I and the Times 
Staff would like to 
express the graditude 
to each one of you-
the administration, 
the Staff, the stu
dents and the connm.m
ity ••• Thanks for the 
chance of a life 
time! 


